
August 23, 2024 
 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Pool 
Due to continuing repair and replastering work on the pool, Aquatic classes for Monday, August 26th, are 
canceled, and the pool remains closed at this time.  We expect to reopen the pool early next week and will 
keep you informed. 
 
Phone System 
The phone system has been fully installed with the exception of a few common area wall phones.  These will 
be replaced shortly.  The last step in this process is the transferring of our existing phone numbers over to the 
new carrier.  This is scheduled to occur next week.  Once this occurs, recipients will once again see 
Dunwoody’s regular phone numbers on their caller IDs.   
 
Putting Green 
We are happy to report that we have selected a contractor for the replacement of the Putting Green and have 
signed the construction contract.  We expect this work to begin in September with an eight-week construction 
schedule.   
 
Newspapers in Fox Den 
Please remember that the newspapers in the Fox Den are for the enjoyment of all residents. Please do not 
remove sections, cut out articles or remove the newspapers for personal use.  
 
Resident Shred Event 
The Resident Shred Event with DocuVault has been confirmed for Friday, September 27, 2024 from 9:00am to 
12:00pm.  More detailed information and guidelines will be provided closer to the event.   
 
Town Meeting Questions and Comments 
Questions for the Thursday, September 5, 2024 Town Meeting should be returned to Marketing or 
Administration (G-205) no later than Wednesday, August 28th by 12:00pm. 
 
Infection control 
There are no Residential nor any Care Center residents who tested positive for COVID at this time.  There is 1 
staff member who tested positive and is at home on isolation. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


